
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Date: September 7, 2023

CONTACT: Rebekah Hammonds
OFFICE: 615-961-6717

[image: ]




TDOT Region 3 • 6601 Centennial Boulevard • Nashville, Tennessee 37243
Tel: 615-741-7446 • Cell: 615-961-6717 • Email: Rebekah.Hammonds@tn.gov 
[bookmark: _Hlk137724950]
TRAFFIC ADVISORY

[bookmark: _Hlk144903632][bookmark: _Hlk93866293]Broadway Bridge Partially Reopens as Replacement Project Nears Completion

NASHVILLE, Tenn. – The Tennessee Department of Transportation (TDOT) has partially reopened the Broadway Bridge to traffic. Crews reopened the bridge to two lanes of traffic in each direction Thursday morning, a day early.

Kiewit crews have replaced the structure, completing roughly 95% of the project. They were able to accomplish more than expected within the eight-week time frame. 
Between now and Oct. 31, work will continue on and beneath the bridge where crews will finish the fencing, railing, and lighting among other items. That work will require intermittent daytime closures of 11th Avenue from Porter Street to McGavock Street from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.
TDOT expects the reopening to alleviate some congestion in the downtown area; however, we ask drivers to continue to be mindful of the ongoing work until the project is completed. As always, motorists are advised to plan for extra travel time and slow down while in a work zone.

More information can be found on the project web page and a livestream of the project is accessible 24/7.
From your desktop or mobile device, get the latest construction activity and live-streaming SmartWay traffic cameras at www.TNSmartWay.com/Traffic. Travelers can also dial 511 from any phone for travel information.
Drivers are reminded to use all motorist information tools wisely and Know Before You Go! by checking travel conditions before leaving for your destination. Drivers should never tweet, text, or talk on a cell phone while behind the wheel.
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